Meeting Room
4690 South Kalamath Street
Englewood, Colorado 80110

May 18, 2025

To the saints gathered unto the precious Name of our Lord Jesus Christ elsewhere, beloved brethren greetings:

We recently enjoyed chapter 21 of Revelation in our local reading meeting. It gives us a symbolic description
of the Heavenly Jerusalem, the Lamb’s wife. It is the church in her millennial glory and administrative capacity.
It is also a reminder to us as to what her present character should have been—holy, heavenly, reflecting the
glory of God, shining as a light in this world; separated, yet with doors, though guarded; the habitation of God
in the Spirit. The church has failed in her present responsibility. As in the days of Nehemiah, the walls are
“broken down, and the gates thereof [are] consumed with fire” (Neh. 2:13). Despite this ruin, we have
instruction and encouragement for such a day. The Heavenly Jerusalem has a single street: “the street of the
city was pure gold, as it were transparent glass” (Rev. 21:21). The original may be translated plaza. The
picture is a vivid one; the city is built around a plaza. Even in her millennial glory, the fellowship of the saints,
gathered about the Lamb, is central to the church—fellowship is more than social interaction, it is communion.
With this in mind, we would invite our brethren together for mutual “edification, and exhortation, and
comfort” (1 Cor. 14:3). To “strengthen the things which remain” (Rev. 3:2). “Building up yourselves on
your most holy faith, praying in the Holy Ghest” (Jude 20).

Trusting that we have the Lord’s mind, we extend this invitation to our brethren to join with us for two days at
the end of August. Our time together would be for prayer, occupation with our Lord Jesus Christ over God's
precious Word, the remembrance of our Lord in His death, preaching the gospel, and for fellowship.

Lord willing, all meetings will be held at the Vivos Institute near Denver International Airport. This is a
change from previous years. Details concerning the conference location and the hotel are provided on the
accompanying sheet. Meetings will begin with prayer at 7:00 p.m. on Friday, August 29, 2025, and continue
through Lord's Day, August 31. For those arriving on Friday, supper will be provided from 5:00 to 6:30 p.m.
When making your reservation, please indicate if you plan to attend the Friday night supper. Also, we need to
know if you have any dietary restrictions; the facility requires this information in advance. The first
meeting on Saturday, August 30, will be a prayer meeting at 9:30 a.m. As in the past, an activity will be
arranged for those who choose to stay over into Monday, Labor Day, September 1.

Please let us know by August 8 if you plan to be with us. The hotel needs a firm number of guests by this date.
As the facility has a hard maximum capacity, please check availability before making travel
arrangements. Reservations should be made using: www.bibleconferenceregistration.com/denver. If you
are unable to use the online registration, we request that you email Jared & Tasha Weeks at:
denverbibleconference@gmail.com. You should receive a response shortly thereafter confirming your
registration. If you do not receive a response within three to four days, please call Jared or Tasha on this cell
number: 720-327-5476. The hotel has a 24-hour shuttle service from the airport. Lodging and meals will be
provided for our guests. It is requested that a responsible adult accompany any person under 17 years of age.

All other communications should be addressed to John Bilisoly, 6233 W. 85th Ave., Arvada, CO 80003; home
phone: 303-423-9125; cell phone 303-475-7369; email: jebilisoly@msn.com

Brethren, please pray with us that this time together would bring honor to the precious Name of our Lord Jesus
Christ, and that all would be encouraged. In closing, we send our united love to all our brethren.

Signed on behalf of those gathered unto His precious Name at Englewood, Colorado:




